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WLOV Calendar of Upcoming Writing-related Events  

 
DATE    EVENT     
Friday, March 2 Writers in Time, Fishhawk Rec Center, 9-11 a.m. Topic to be discussed is book 

cover design. All writers welcome. Email for more info: John Mallon at 

johnsandy@comcast.net 

 

Wed, March 7 General Meeting, Laurel Manor, 8:30 ï 10:30 a.m. John Prince will talk on 

Humor: Why Itôs Important and How to Inject It Into Your Writing 

 

Sat-Sun, March 10 & 11 Fifth Annual Literary Arts Festival, on Main St. in Leesburg (in front of 

public library). WLOV member Leonard Pullen will be appearing with his 

new book, It Started at The Savoy. Bill  also has a book signing at Barnes 

& Noble, Lake Sumter Landing, on March 24th, noon to 3 pm. 

 

Wed, April 4 General Meeting, Laurel Manor, 8:30 ï 10:30 a.m. Penny Thomas will talk 

on Selecting Your Book Genre and Writing an Effective Back Cover Book 

Blurb  
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Message From Your President 
 

 

February was another exciting month for WLOV.  

We started the month with an informative presentation by Chris Coward entitled, 

ñWriting Contests, Whatôs In It for You?ò (See Page 3). Chris presented a 

compelling case for entering writing contests ï especially those sponsored by the 

Florida Writersô Association (FWA). I can say from personal experience that 

entering the FWA Royal Palms Literary Award (RPLA) contest last year was a 

very positive experience. The feedback I received in the form of detailed rubrics was worth the 

cost of entry. I plan on entering again this year, and this year Iôm going to win! (ñYou heard it 

here firstò, she says with a laugh). 

As I float back down to reality, Iôd like to thank Millard Johnson and Phil Walker for the 

excellent Valentineôs Day Love Story event at the Fenney Recreation Center. (See pages 5 and 6). 

The successful evening, professionally MCôd by Phil Walker, and ably directed by Ed Williams 

of The Villages Old Time Radio Club, featured seventeen stories, poems, and songs that evoked a 

wide range of emotionsðfrom laughter to tears. This may become an annual event. Stay tuned 

for more information.  

I am personally looking forward to the presentations scheduled for our March and April meetings.  

On March 7th, WLOV member John Princeôs presentation will be: Humor ï Why you need it and 

how to inject it into your writing. John currently teaches a TV Enrichment Academy course on 

the subject. Humor is a valuable way to relieve tension in a scene and to develop the personalities 

of your characters. Iôll be taking notes.  

On April 4th, WLOV member Penny Thomas will address the importance of knowing your genre 

when you write popular fiction. Branching out from there sheôll address the key elements of 

writing elevator speeches, tag lines, and back cover copy. If, like me, youôve struggled with some 

of these efforts, please donôt miss Pennyôs talk.  

News flash: The WLOV brochure is now available (one side 

shown in photo). The brochure, which had been in the 

planning stages for quite a while, answers the question: 

ñWhy should I join WLOV?ò A thank you to Jan Zahorian 

and Phil Walker for their contribution to the brochureôs 

completion. As part of our membership outreach, we are 

looking for a handful of members who are willing to speak to 

other TV writing groups about WLOV. Please let me know if 

you are interested. Additionally, if you belong to a critique 

group, please pick up some brochures at the March 7th 

meeting to share with members of your group. 

By the way, we are still looking for a President Elect to join the team. If you have any interest, or 

if you want to nominate someone or have suggestions for future speakers or events, please donôt 

be shy. Either email me at ritab1423@gmail.com or stop by to chat at the next meeting.  

Happy writing. See you on March 7th at Laurel Manor.  

Rita Boehm 

mailto:ritab1423@gmail.com
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NAME TAGS -- THEYôRE HERE! 
                                             By Rita Boehm 

 

If you would prefer to have something more impressive than a sticky piece of paper 

adhered to your shirt at WLOV meetings (and who wouldnôt?), you now have an 

opportunity to purchase a WLOV nametag. 

These attractive, magnetic nametags will cost you the paltry sum of five dollars 

($5.00) and are made by a local TV entrepreneur.  

We will be prepared to sign you up and accept your payment at the March 7th 

meeting. Ordered nametags will be delivered at the April meeting. Note: Thereafter, we 

will accept orders at each meeting for delivery at the following monthôs meeting.  

Wear your nametag with pride!  

 

 

Start preparing for our December Expo 
 

The next Central Florida Book and Author Expo will be held Saturday, December 8, 2018, at 

Eisenhower Rec Center. The date has been changed from January, to capture the market for 

holiday book-buying.  The recent Expo, held January 27th, was highly successful. Here are some 

results of the survey given to the participating authors at the January Expo, as compiled by the 

new Expo Chairman, Jim Myers; 74 of the 80 authors returned surveys. Jim reported book sales 

per author ranged from 0 to 100.  Among the surveyôs responses:   
¶ Authorôs first Expo? ï Yes, 32 

¶ Planning to participate in December Expo? ï Yes, 69 

¶ Villages resident? ï Yes, 48 

¶ Pleased with crowd size? ï Yes, 40 

 

WLOV Meeting Feb 7 
Chris Coward talked on writing contests, including Florida Writers Associationôs RPLA 
competition, of which she is this yearôs chairperson (see next page for more on FWA and 
RPLA). Her slide presentation is on the website, www.wlov.org, under Past Presentations. 

 

 
 

 

http://www.wlov.org/
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FWA, TFW and RPLA ï What Are They?  
By Larry Martin 

 

Florida Writers 

Association 
https://floridawriters.net/ 

FWA is a statewide organization for 

writers of all genres. Many WLOV 

members belong. If not a member, 

you should consider joining. FWA 

offers contests (including RPLA, see 

below), webinars, and conferences, 

and also publishes a monthly 

magazine for Florida-based writers. 

Dues for new members are $59 a 

year, and renewals $49 a year. You 

need to be a member of FWA to 

enter the Royal Palm Literary 

Awards competition. 

 
 

The Florida Writer  is a monthly magazine distributed to all members of Florida Writers 

Association. It comes free as a pdf download, and is full of useful 

articles for writers. Below are the cover and Table of Contents page 

(with enlargement on right) from the February issue.  
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Royal Palm Literary 

Award Competition 

(RPLA)  is a yearly writing 

contest, in multiple genres. 

Submissions go from February 1 

through April 30, and winners are 

announced at the annual RPLA 

Awards Banquet in late October. 

Many WLOV members have won this 

competition. There is a fee schedule 

for each submission, the amount 

depending on the genre and what 

month it is submitted. RPLA accepts 

both published and unpublished 

works. All details are on the website. 

Even if you donôt win, the rubrics you 

will obtain provide valuable feedback. 

The Chairperson of this yearôs RPLA, Chris Coward, gave a presentation last month on writing contests in 

general, including RPLA; see page 3. 
https://floridawriters.net/competitions-awards/royal-palm-literary-award/ 

 
***  

Valentineôs Day Love Story Readings Big Success at Village of 

Fenney Rec Center 
By Phil Walker, Master of Ceremonies for the WLOV event 

 

A sell-out crowd gathered at the Fenney Recreation Center Feb 14 for the 
inaugural presentation of the Valentineôs Day Love Story program, presented by the 
Writers League of the Villages. I was pleased to be the emcee. 

I think many of the people came either because it was Valentineôs Day, or because 

they had friends or relatives who had a story being read. Our selection committee 

chose outstanding literary pieces. There were seventeen stories, songs and poems. (For 

the list of presentations see our February  Newsletter, 

http://wlov.weebly.com/uploads/2/4/3/6/24362452/february2018 -newsletter.pdf .) 

Our audience did not know these stories were going to come alive and sparkle 

with the talented voices who read them, and they were suitably amazed. This program 

was skillfully produced by Millard Johnson, who managed a good deal more details 

than Iôm sure he expected. 

The production w as under the direction of Ed Williams, b orrowed from his usual 

position as the Senior of The Villages Old Time Radio organization. Ed is a 

consummate professional. He made the most of what he had, and did not complain 

about the many little things he did not have the time or means of including.  

The road ahead is very clear. Already plans are in the works to make our next Valentineôs Day 

program bigger and better. Many more authors will get busy creating something special for next 

Valentinesô Day. Our selection committee will have a much more diffi cult job choosing the stories to be 

read. The production team learned a great deal.  

[Editorôs Note: Pictures from the event are on the next page. Red-bordered photo is of Phil 

Walker and his wife Verna, who is WLOVôs treasurer. Blue-bordered photo is of Millard Johnson, who 

created and organized the event. Green-bordered photo is of Ed Williams (right), of The Villagesô Old 

Time Radio Club, who managed the eveningôs event, and Steve Shulman, the clubôs sound engineer. 

More pictures can be found on the WLOV Facebook site, https://www.facebook.com/The -Writers -

League-of-The-Villages-162776817086391/.]  

http://wlov.weebly.com/uploads/2/4/3/6/24362452/february2018-newsletter.pdf
https://www.facebook.com/The-Writers-League-of-The-Villages-162776817086391/
https://www.facebook.com/The-Writers-League-of-The-Villages-162776817086391/
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Autocrit examines a best seller 
https://www.autocrit.com/blog/2018/02/12/whats-score-next-

always/?inf_contact_key=ecb960ad89f899b094a4f4ade1360cc82276844f63934d3edd5e615f523c7d42 

Many Villages authors use Autocrit, which makes lists of things writers should avoid, like repetitive words, 

excessive dialogue tags, and unnecessary filler words. It then uses these lists to compare what you wrote to 

ñsuccessful popular fiction,ò with a perfect score being 100. Of course, a high score by itself means little. 

What you write may compare favorably with a best seller, but that doesnôt mean yours will become one. 

Conversely, best sellers may not score high. This last situation is brought home by Autocrit in the above 

link. According to the blog post, successful popular fiction actually tends to gravitate around the 80 mark. 

The bestseller used in their example, Nora Robertsô The Next Always, scored only 77.45. So if you use 

Autocrit, donôt strive for perfection. It may not be worth the effort. Here are some of the issues Autocrit 

found in Robertsô novel. 

Unnecessary filler words: that, just, then, really, excess generic descriptions: good; look; maybe; big; 

pretty; great; nice 

Repetition: the inn; his brothers; the counter; the bookstore 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

***  

Harry Potter book rejected how many times? 

If youôve been rejected by an agent/publisher, youôre in good company 
http://lithub.com/the-most-rejected-books-of-all-time/ 

 

 

J.K. Rowlingôs first Harry Potter book was turned down by 12 publishers before Bloomsbury 

picked it up for an advance of just £1,500. The series went on to sell, by the most recent estimate, 

more than half a billion copies. Rowling, of course, is not the only bestselling author to be 

repeatedly turned down by agents and publishers. The following authors were rejected, or 

https://www.autocrit.com/blog/2018/02/12/whats-score-next-always/?inf_contact_key=ecb960ad89f899b094a4f4ade1360cc82276844f63934d3edd5e615f523c7d42
https://www.autocrit.com/blog/2018/02/12/whats-score-next-always/?inf_contact_key=ecb960ad89f899b094a4f4ade1360cc82276844f63934d3edd5e615f523c7d42
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received non-replies to query letters, many times for what turned out to be huge best sellers. The 

one thing they seem to have in common is that these were first novels by unknown authors. 

Makes you wonder about agents and publishers, if they really have ability to recognize good 

books, good writers or potential best sellers.  

 

Chicken Soup for the Soul ï 144 times 

Zen and the Art of Motorcycle Maintenance ï 21  
Still Alice, by Lisa Genova ï 111 

The Help, by Kathryn Stockett ï 60 

Carrie, by Stephen King ï 30 

The Thomas Berryman Number, by James Patterson ï 31 

A Time to Kill, by John Grisham ï 28 

And to Think That I Saw It on Mulberry Street, by Dr. Seuss ï 27 

Dune, by Frank Herbert ï 23 

Lord of the Flies, by William Golding ï 21  

Catch-22, by Joseph Heller ï 22  
άL ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ǘƘŜ ŦƻƎƎƛŜǎǘ ƛŘŜŀ ŀōƻǳǘ ǿƘŀǘ [Heller] ƛǎ ǘǊȅƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǎŀȅΣέ ƻƴŜ ǇǳōƭƛǎƘŜǊ ǿǊƻǘŜΦ 
ά!ǇǇŀǊŜƴǘƭȅ ǘƘŜ ŀǳǘƘƻǊ ƛƴǘŜƴŘǎ ƛǘ ǘƻ ōŜ Ŧǳƴƴȅτpossibly even satireτbut it is really not funny on 
any ƛƴǘŜƭƭŜŎǘǳŀƭ ƭŜǾŜƭΦέ 

The list goes on and oné Next month, the tragic story of author John Kennedy Toole 
 

Is Barnes & Noble going the way of Borders? 
News article from the Wall Street Journal, Feb 14, 2018  

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

  


